
 

 

 

   

 

 
CROESYCEILIOG AND LLANYRAFON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

CYNGOR CYMUNED CROESYCEILIOG a LLANYRAFON 
Caring for the Community 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

BUSINESS PLANNING COMMITTEE  
WEDNESDAY 9th March 2022 AT 6.00PM 

 
Present:   
 
Cllr S Matthews (Chair)  
Cllr C Crick  
Cllr D Dewar 
Cllr N Davies 
Cllr Gauden 

       
             
Adrian Isaacs, Clerk 
Kelly Lewis , Administrator                       
 

   
1. Apologies 

 
Apologies were received from Cllr’s  Clark,   Evans , Rappell 
 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
 
None 
 

3. 
 
 
 

Minutes of Business Planning Committee Meeting 9th February  2022 
 
Members received and considered the Minutes of the BPC Meeting 9th  February  
 2022.  
RESOLVED: Members approved the Minutes  

 
4. 
 
 

Matters Arising 
 
Nothing additional to matters on the agenda .  

  
5. 
 
 
 
 
6.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Changing Rooms at  Woodland Road 
 
The company who did the flood survey have addressed the points raised by  N.R.W. & are 
awaiting a response from Planning 
 
Community Consultations – Litter Bins   
 
It was agreed to request TCBC  place an additional bin in Stonebridge Park near the last flat 
before the woodland . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

7. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8.   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Review of Project Plan 
 
The updated plan was discussed and : 
 

- Cllr’s Matthews & Crick will contact the Baptist Church  
- Jubilee celebration proposals are awaited from both Croesyceiliog & Llanyrafon primaries  
- Croesyceiliog Comp is agreeable to the planting of a tree commemorating the Jubilee  
- Clerk to chase TCBC about jubilee tree at Llanyrafon shops  
- Boating Lake wild flower planting , Cllr Gauden to pursue with TCBC 
- Boating Lake interpretation board , Clerk to chase TCBC  
- Hanging Baskets , only one Store  has responded so far  
- Traffic Survey on the Highway , Cllr Crick has provided questions  
- Memorial Trees , Clerk is to send letter to local funeral director  
- Llanyrafon Social Centre are meeting both TCBC & Welsh Water at the end of the month 

to discuss the proposed work 
- Museum Trust projects will hopefully progress in coming months  
- Scarecrow competition to be removed from project plan 
- Defibrillators on Allotment to be added to project plan  
- 100 street poppies to be ordered 
- Cllr Matthews to make further attempt to meet Richard Lloyd Evans  

 
 

                                    
 Next Meeting – After the May 22 Elections   



 

 

 

 
 
  
 
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
      
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

 
 

  


